## JOHN SHADEGG 3RD DISTRICT, ARIZONA

: WASHINGTON, DC OFFICE:

436 CANNON HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20515 (202) 225–3361 FAX: (202) 225–3462

## ARIZONA OFFICE:

2400 EAST ARIZONA BILTMORE CIRCLE SUITE 1290 PHOENIX, AZ 85016 (602) 263-5300 FAX: (602) 248-7733

http://johnshadegg.house.gov



ENERGY AND COMMERCE

SUBCOMMITTEES:

ENERGY AND ENVIRONMENT

HEALTH

COMMUNICATIONS,

TECHNOLOGY AND THE INTERNET

SELECT COMMITTEE ON

ENERGY INDEPENDENCE AND

GLOBAL WARMING

REPUBLICAN STUDY COMMITTEE

## Congress of the United States

House of Representatives

Washington, DC 20515-0304

May 14, 2009

Mr. Alan Korwin Bloomfield Press 4848 E Cactus Rd, # 505-440 Scottsdale, Arizona 85254-4163

Dear Alan:

I commend you on your dedication to National Training Week. I support the need to recognize and safely exercise our rights under the Second Amendment.

By encouraging Americans to go to shooting ranges during the week surrounding the Fourth of July to practice firearm safety, we honor the founding fathers of our nation who cherished our right to keep and bear arms. With any rights come responsibilities and National Training Week is crucial in drawing attention to both Second Amendment rights and responsibilities. National Training week will help ensure that the gun owners of this nation use firearms safely and with the respect they deserve.

I also applaud the cooperation and participation of so many ranges throughout the nation. Ranges that allow firearm practice and safety instruction for newcomers do a service they can be proud of. These ranges play a critical role in the safe expression of our Second Amendment rights.

Encouraging all Americans to take time from July 4<sup>th</sup> to July 11<sup>th</sup> to go to a range with family and friends for practice and safety instruction is a worthwhile effort. A nation of competent and safe gun owners is a nation that honors and respects its time-tested tradition of the right to keep and bear arms.

Again, thank you Mr. Korwin for leading the effort to make this a celebrated and ongoing tradition.

Sincerely,

John Shadegg

Congressman

Arizona 3<sup>rd</sup> District

U.S. House of Representatives

JBS:ja